
     
     

   
 

   

  

 
 

 
 

 
   

 
  

 
 

   
 

 
 

    
 

 
 

   
    

 
  

 
 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON, D. C. 20503 

T HE D I RE CT O R 

March 7, 2025 

M-25-17 

MEMORANDUM TO THE HEADS OF EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS AND AGENCIES 

FROM: Russell T. Vought 
Director 

SUBJECT: Implementation of the Executive Order on “Addressing Risks From Perkins Coie 
LLP” 

In accordance with direction provided by the President in an Executive Order dated 
March 6, 2025 entitled, “Addressing Risks From Perkins Coie LLP,” I am issuing this 
memorandum to all executive Departments and Agencies.  

Agencies must review all Government contracts and subcontracts with Perkins and Coie 
LLP, as well as provision to Perkins and Coie LLP of goods, property, material, and services, 
including any Sensitive Compartmented Information Facilities. Agencies shall complete the 
review, perform all duties required by the aforementioned Executive Order, and report back to 
the Office of Management of Budget by emailing MBX.OMB.OFPPv2@omb.eop.gov no later 
than April 5, 2025, which should include contract type, scope, period of performance, and value, 
along with any action taken. 
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